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Dear	Volunteer:

Welcome	to	the	Community	School’s	Annual	Strawberry	Festival!		
Our	event	begins	the	festival	season	for	the	Roanoke	valley	and	is	a	
time-honored	tradition.		We	are	excited	to	bring	the	festival	back	to	
Elmwood	Park	this	year!

We	rely	on	our	entire	school	community	(parents,	staff,	students,	
alumni,	and	friends)	to	provide	the	manpower	needed	(over	500	
shifts)	to	ensure	a	successful	festival.

If	this	is	your	first	experience	with	this	event,	then	this	guide	is	your	
introduction	to	the	Festival	and	should	answer	most	questions	about	
your	very	important	role.

If	you	are	a	Festival	veteran,	this	guide	will	refresh	your	memory.		If	
you	have	additional	questions,	please	contact	me.

Thank	you	for	working	with	us	to	make	this	year’s	Festival	
an	event	we	can	all	be	proud	of!	We	can’t	put	on	the	best	festival	

without	you!

Warm	Berry	Wishes,
Katlyn	Oldham	&	Melanie	Oldham
Festival	Coordinators

Welcome!



The	Strawberry	Festival	began	in	1980	as	a	way	for	
Community	School	families	to	raise	money	for	the	school.		
The	Festival	started	out	small	and	has	grown	to	a	Roanoke	
Valley	tradition.		People	from	all	over	the	state	journey	to	
Roanoke	on	the	first	weekend	in	May	to	celebrate	spring	
and	enjoy	our	homemade	strawberry	desserts.

For	Community	School,	this	festival	is	a	way	to	make	our	
school	accessible	to	as	many	children	as	possible.		Tuition	
fees	only	cover	a	portion	of	the	cost	of	educating	our	
students.	That’s	why	the	Strawberry	Festival,	along	with	
your	time	and	energy	are	integral	in	raising	the	money	to	
cover	the	remaining	funds.	

We	ask	each	parent	to	volunteer	for	this	event.	Volunteer	
opportunities	are	available	during	Baking	Day,	Berry	
Cleaning,	and	two	Festival	days.		We	also	welcome	help	from	
friends	and	relatives	too.
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Volunteers	are	the	first	contact	festivalgoers	have	with	
Community	School.		Your	enthusiasm	and	bright	smile	are	
an	important	part	of	making	the	festival	a	great	family	
event.

The	Festival	itself	is	at	Elmwood	Park,	downtown	Roanoke.	



Parking	can	be	found	at	www.downtownroanoke.org

We	suggest	planning	ahead and	carpooling	if	possible.

Please	try	to	arrive	10	minutes	prior	to	your	scheduled	
shift.			When	you	arrive,	report	to	the	Volunteer	Tent	to	get	
a	name	tag,	apron	and	assignment.		We	are	counting	on	
you. If	you	cannot	make	your	assignment,	please	find	a	
replacement.Ar
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Due	to	the	size	of	the	Festival it	is	not	possible	for	us	to	
provide	childcare	for	volunteers.	After	school	care	is	free	of	
charge	for	parents	working	at	baking	day,	berry	cleaning,	
and	the	festival	on	Friday.		

Check	the	weather	the	morning	of	your	shift	and	dress	for	
comfort.		Wear	your	festival	t-shirt.
If	the	weather	is	cool,	dress	in	layers.		Hair	should	be	
pulled	back	off	the	face	or	confined	in	a	hat.		Because	of	the	
dust,	mud	and	hours	of	standing,	walking	shoes	with	socks	
are	preferable	to	sandals.		



Food	handlers	should	wash	hands	frequently,	and	always	
after	using	the	restroom,	performing	any	cleaning	activity,	
or	handling	money.		Please	wear	gloves	(provided)	when	
working	with	food	and	avoid	bare	hand	or	arm	contact	with	
exposed	food.		Due	to	regulations,	no	eating,	drinking	or	
smoking	are	allowed	in	food	preparation	booths.		No	one	
with	an	open	sore	or	infectious	disease	may	serve	food	at	
the	Festival.

Please	bring	found	items,	and direct	all	individuals	who	are	
inquiring	about	a	lost	item,	to	the	Volunteer	Tent.

For	First	Aid	Assistance,	go	to	the	Volunteer	Tent.

Please	be	prepared	to	bring	a	snack	or	lunch	and	a	
beverage. If	the	weather	is	hot,	bring	extra	water.

If	a	visitor	to	the	Festival	needs	assistance,	please	help	if	
you	can.		If	you	are	unable	to	assist,	please	refer	them	to	the	
Volunteer	Tent	where	Festival	information	will	be	available.
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The	Festival	is	always	a	press	event.		Plan	to	see	yourself	on	
the	news!		Press	inquiries	will	be	directed	to	the	school’s	
Director	of	Development,	Liz	Johnson.

There	are	restrooms	available	inside	the	Berglund	Center.	
You	will	enter	through	the	double	doors	between	Gates	11	
and	12.	

Please	do	not	bring	valuables	to	the	site.		Small	bags	that	
secure	around	the	waist	are	highly	recommended.		If	you	
must	bring	personal	items,	check	with	your	event	staff	
regarding	where	to	store	your	purse,	coat	or	other	items.

Security	is	provided	during	the	Festival.		If	you	need	
assistance,	go	to	the	Volunteer	Tent.

The	Festival	is	a	Rain	or	Shine	event.		Please	bring	a	slicker	
or	other	protective	gear	if	there	is	rain	in	the	forecast	on	
Festival	days.	
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Berry	Bucket	
Cleaning

Join	us	for	lots	of	music,	fun,	and	laughter	as	we	race	to	get	
the	berries	cleaned,	capped	and	ready	to	go!	We	will	clean	

and	cap	over	6,000	pints	of	berries	to	be	used	at	our	Festival.		
This	is	great	time	to	meet	parents,	staff,	alumni,	and	friends	
of	Community	School	and	enjoy	some	real	camaraderie	(and	

very	wet	hands!).		Please	wear	comfortable	clothes	and	
waterproof	shoes.	LEAP	Kitchen	is	located	at	1210	

Patterson	Ave	SW,	Roanoke,	VA	24016

Berry	Cleaning

The	empty	buckets	are	washed	at	St.	John’s	Episcopal	Church	
on	Monday	after	the	festival.	This	is	a	labor	of	love.

St.	John’s	Episcopal	Church	is	located	at
1101	Franklin	Rd.	Roanoke,	VA	

This	is	the	place	to	be;	big,	bright	berries	and	the	smell	of	
chocolate	everywhere.		This	team	prepares	fabulous	tasting	
chocolate	dipped	berries	with	various	toppings	for	festival	

goers.	Do	you	love	the	smell	of	chocolate?

Volunteers are needed for the following:
Chocolate	D

ipped	
Berries



Entertainm
ent

On	Saturday,	there	is	live	entertainment	at	the	festival.	
A	variety	of	performers	donate	their	time	and	talent	to	this	

event.		Community	School	and	Community	High	School	
students	often	perform.

This	is	the	place	where	it	all	happens!		There	are	up	to	5-7	
serving	lines	with	volunteers	serving	delicious	strawberry	

shortcakes,	sundaes,	and	berries	&	cream.		This	is	a	very	fast	
paced	environment	with	laughter	and	a	little	good	natured

competition	(to	see	who	can	make	the	best	shortcake!).		

Food	Booth

Festival	goers	are	desperate	for	strawberry	desserts,	and	for	
that,	they	need	tickets!!!	You	MUST	be	able	to	meet	and	talk	
to	a	crowd	with	a	smile	and	to	do	simple	math	quickly.	You	

must	be	comfortable	with	processing	credit	card	transactions	
using	iPads.	Cash	is	not	accepted	at	this	year’s	festival.	

Where	there	is	food,	there	must	be	trash.		This	team	helps	
keep	the	festival	site	looking	its	berry	best.		If	you	enjoy	a	
good	walk	while	carrying	a	garbage	bag,	this	is	for	you.	

We	want	to	leave	the	parking	lots	as	clean	as	they	can	be.	

Ticket	Sellers
Trash	Pick	U
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Large	O
rders

This	group	of	volunteers	will	help	prepare	and	coordinate	
any	large	business	orders	that	come	through.		

This	team	helps	to	set-up	and	take	down	the	booths	and	tents	
at	the	Berglund	Center.		We	have	a	26’	truck	loaded	with	

supplies	and	equipment	needed	for	the	festival.			It	takes	a	
love	of	lifting	heavy	equipment	and	a	dab	hand	with	a	

screwdriver	for	this	group!			Then,	the	truck	load	of	supplies	
and	equipment	must	be	unloaded	at	school	on	Sunday.		
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